
Newsletter Friday 7th July 2023

Bad Weather
Should school have to close 
due to bad weather this is how 
we will advise you:
- Text messages will be sent 

out in the morning. 

- Check the Lancashire 
County Council website.

- Listen to the local 
radio station for 
updates.

.

Reminder - School Trips

Please can we remind all parents 
that school trip reply slips need to 

be returned on time. It is vitally 
important we receive the 

completed medical slips as without 
these your child will not be able to 

travel.

We need to allocate lunches, 
transport and payments. 

The reply slip helps coordinate the 
smooth running of the day and are 

part of the legal requirements 
placed upon school. 

Hair - can we remind you that 
children with long hair need 
to have this tied neatly off 

their face each day. 

Class water bottles 
should contain WATER 
not juice. Thank you 

Just a reminder - we are 
a NUT FREE school 
because we have 
children with severe 
allergies. 

This week we have seen two fundraisers for the school. The Friends of St 
Johns held their very successful Bingo & Beetle Drive in the school hall on 
Wednesday evening. It was great to see so many of our families and friends 
enjoying the games and tasty hot dogs. Some lucky winners went away with 
fabulous prizes which had been kindly donated by local businesses. We 
raised £160 for the school fund, which will go towards equipment and 
resources for our children.   
Our school choir also got to showcase their talents with a performance at 
Asda in Colne whilst raising a huge £158.90.
Thank you to everyone for getting involved and supporting the school with all 
their efforts and donations. 

MENU CHANGE - please note 
there has been a change to 
Mondays menu choices, these 
will now be a choice of Chicken 
curry, Cheese whirls, Jacket 
potato or tomato pasta as 
Thursday is our Special menu 
barbeque day. 

Isaiah 13: Shout for joy, you heavens; rejoice, you earth; burst into 
song, you mountains! For the LORD comforts his people and will 

have compassion on his afflicted ones.

Dear Parents/Carers.

Our school choir also got to 
showcase their talents with a 
performance at Asda in Colne 
whilst raising a huge £158.90.
Thank you to everyone for 
getting involved and supporting 
the school with all their efforts 
and donations.
You can follow us on twitter 
@GMStJohns for more 
photographs and updates.

This up coming week we are holding 
Orienteering days with sportscool for 
all KS2 pupils. 
Please therefore ensure you have PE 
kits in school and bring a suitable 
waterproof coat 



There seems to be a lot more 
children using the office 
entrance in the morning.

Learning starts at 8:45am.
If you are 5 minutes late every 

day for a week your child 
misses 25 minutes of 

learning. In a school year that 
is 15 hours of lost education. 
For your child’s sake - be on 

time. 

Friends of St John’s
We are looking for new volunteers to join us for our meetings. 
Currently the Friends are made up of parents past and present and 
a member of the teaching staff. We meet regularly throughout the 
school year to organise fundraising events for the school. We use 
the money raised to put back into the school for your child's benefit. 
Everyone is welcome to join and we would love some new ideas.
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 13th September at 
5.30pm. 

Uniform 
Can we please remind everyone that correct school Uniform 

must be worn, and trainers are not part of our uniform. 
We are noticing a lot of students wearing trainers instead of 

school shoes. Every child should also wear a school tie, if you 
do not have one, these can be purchased at the school office.

Can we also please remind everyone that PE kits need to be in 
school on the correct day for PE, with correctly fitting pumps.

Hot Weather! - 
Please ensure 
your child is 
wearing 
suncream and 
brings a water 
bottle and sun 
hat with them.  

Thank you for your kind and generous 
donations for our food bank in school. 
This is for everybody -Take what you 

need and replace when you can.
We also receive fresh food items from 

the supermarkets, we will send a text for 
you to bring a carrier and take what you 

need. All this food must go as usually 
close to the sell by date.

We have a clothes rail in the office foyer. 
These have been washed and labelled 
so please help yourself. A huge thanks 

to Karen Hibbert who has sorted all 
these out for us.

Dates for your Diary:
Friday 7th July - KS1 Sports Day 9.30am
Tuesday 11th July - Reception Trip to Fairhaven
Wednesday 12th July - Parents Evening
Monday 17th July - KS2 Sports Day 9.30am
Monday 17th July - Y6 Leavers Production 6pm
Wednesday 19th July - Y6 Party
Thursday 20th July - School closes 2pm for Summer

The new dates for the revised Sports Day are:
KS1 -  Friday 7th July 9.30am
KS2 -  Monday 17th July 9.30am
Parents are welcome to attend.Please ensure children have their 
correct PE kit with them on the day.

Follow us on Twitter for all the up to date news from 
our Year 6 Residential next week @GMStJohns

It is national Thank you week from the 3rd -7th July, and as the theme this year 
is music and how this can support our mental health, our choir has been 
requested to go and sing at Asda on Thursday 6th July. Feel free to drop down 
and give them some hard earned support.

Attendance Reminder
Can we please remind everyone 
that school starts daily at 8.45am.
Children should be in school by 
this time and collected promptly in 
the yard at 3.30pm. We are 
getting a lot of students coming in 
late and entering via the office on 
a daily basis.

CONGRATULATIONS to 
Evie Byker in Year 4, who 
participated in the under 
8’s Freestyle world 
Championship semi-finals 
and was placed in the top 
10!

Last weeks attendance winners 
were Year 4, with 100%. Well done!

Can we please remind everyone that 
the school day starts at 8.45am and 
finishes at 3.30pm. We are still 
getting a lot of students arriving late 
on a daily basis.

With the end of the school year just around the corner, can we please take 
this opportunity to remind everyone about the lost property basket in the 
office, it is currently full to the brim with jumpers, cardigans, hats, gloves 
and even ties. Please call into the office and have a look through for any of 
your childs belongings. Any that are left at the end of this week, will be 
taken home by our volunteer, and added to the rail in the office for anyone 
to utilise. 
If anyone is wanting to donate any good quality uniform they have outgrown 
at the end of term, please feel free to do so.

Headteachers Message:
Happy Friday and, if the weather forecast is to be believed, we should be looking forward to a 
sunny weekend. 
 Firstly a HUGE thank you to everyone involved in the highly competitive and enjoyable Bingo 
night. The hall was full of smiles and laughter as over 70  of you competed for the first 
completed beetle, a line or a full house - BINGO. 
Secondly, 14 or our choir went to sing at Asda as part of Asda's community scheme.  The 
children, and staff, did so well despite technical difficulties with the audio equipment. 
Both events have added valuable funds to the Friends coffers. As school budgets become more 
and more stretched, and sadly this is true not just part of the media, the fundraising we can do 
will be ever more vital to allow our children to have a full and rounded primary school 
experience. However, we are acutely aware of the financial pressures our whole community is 
facing and so we try to balance one with the other.  
Once again thank you for all your support  - you really are valued. 
Michaela M Underwood
Headteacher 



Does your child want to start 
learning to play the Violin or 
Guitar? We currently have some 
spaces coming up to join both of 
these lessons in school time, 
please contact the office if you 
would like further information. 






